ETKN Membership Meeting via Conference Call – 7/30/2009
Attendees: 

Betty Ambler, Jennifer Boteler, Sandy Brady, Cindy Drake, Gail Kostinko, Lynn Matis, Jane Minotti, Carol Paszamant, Barbara Post, Maggie Sacco, Ken Winter.

New Contact for Mississippi DOT:
Cindy Drake is replacing James Watkins as the ETKN contact for MS DOT.  Welcome, Cindy!
ETKN website:

Sandy added some enhancements to the website (http://www.etkn.org/).  If you, an ETKN member, have a Google email account, you can be added as a collaborator and are able to change your own information on the website.  Sandy is hoping that people will update their information, as the member list does not match her email list.  She also added an ETKN Google map which shows where all the member institutions are located.
SharePoint:

The National Transportation Library (NTL) has created a SharePoint site for collaboration within ETKN and among the other TKNs as the National Transportation Knowledge Network.  This site, at http://www.transportationresearch.gov/default.aspx, replaces the colabwiki that the TKNs were using previously.  With the NTKN, the monthly TKN ILL statistics can be uploaded directly to the site at http://www.transportationresearch.gov/NTL/NTKN/metrics.aspx.  

Everyone should have received an email from NTL with login information including username and password.  If you haven’t received this email, contact: 

Elizabeth Weldekidan

U.S. Department of Transportation

1200 New Jersey Avenue

Washington DC, 20590

Tel. 202-366-6613 

Email: elizabeth.weldekidan.ctr@dot.gov

ETKN meeting at SLA Annual Conference in DC on June 18:
Jane Minotti reported that the meeting was led by Amanda Wilson when Ken had to leave.  Discussion focused on 1) recruitment of new members, and 2) creating a business plan for the TKNs to help with messaging.  Needed are examples of times when libraries helped to save [their parent organizations] money and similar situations.

We discussed that this latter item, the business plan, should be done as a pooled fund project.  Maggie said that there are currently 22 pooled fund members, and clarified that results can be shared among all transportation libraries, not just the pooled fund members.  She suggests that the TKN Chairs write up the scope of the project with input from members.  This project should have a different focus from the other pooled fund project.  TKN Chairs need to indicate priorities and work with Amanda.  [There was mention of how the timing of this relates to the Reauthorization, but I didn’t quite catch this, if someone wants to fill that part in.]  The current pooled fund study ends 9/30/2010.
Sandy will have a conference call with the other TKN Chairs.  Maggie will provide information from Wisconsin regarding timelines and steps, as they initiated the process for the current pooled fund study. 
ETKN Projects:

Lynn Matis asked about the status of the digitization project and libraries’ contributions to the Climate Change website.  The digitization project is continuing, as members have time and ability to digitize their documents.

In regard to the Climate Change website being compiled by USDOT, Carol reminded the group that, per Leni Oman, “Amanda and WSDOT prepared a guidance document for submitting information.  It provides the format in which information needs to be provided so that it's easy to transfer to the website . . . Examples from WSDOT are included in the guidance document.  This information gets forwarded to Roger Garren (roger.garren@dot.gov) at the NTL.”  
And per a 12/17/2008 email from Roger Garren: “Basically, the process is: we receive resources and forward them to the committee in charge of this project and they make the decision about what they want to include and then we'll add it to the clearinghouse once we take over maintaining it (sometime after the TRB conference). Also, I get the sense that the focus of the Clearinghouse is to serve as a guide to the major resources in transportation-related climate change research, rather than be a comprehensive bibliography on the subject. If you have any other questions, etc. feel free to contact me anytime.”
We discussed that the submittal of information by libraries to this website does not provide any visibility to the information-providing libraries - our work is totally subsumed in the larger USDOT website.  Lynn emphasized that we need to promote ourselves.

Sandy asked that we all try SharePoint, and perhaps we can show there what we’ve contributed to the Climate Change website.  She further suggested that we might use Delicious bookmarks to share our favorite links to climate change info.  [Secretary’s note: while these suggestions may be helpful for us to share information among ourselves, it does not get to the heart of the issue of libraries’ efforts appearing on the USDOT website while libraries themselves remain invisible.  No point in creating a rival site.  It is really up to the “user” to give credit for sources of information, which we know often doesn’t happen.   Maybe a gentle suggestion could be made to USDOT to mention on the site that links were compiled with contributions from transportation libraries so that we can be a more visible partner in this endeavor.  A future agenda item?]
Meeting was adjourned shortly before 11 AM.

Some postscripts:

Sandy figured out after the meeting ended how to record the proceedings of a meeting using the GoToMeeting software.  She’ll know for next time.
Gail Kostinko experimented with the SharePoint site and was kind enough to upload the minutes of the March and May 2009 ETKN meetings.  Thanks, Gail!

Carol will try to upload the guidance document provided by Leni Oman to the SharePoint site, and also these minutes.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Paszamant, Recording Secretary

NJ Dept. of Transportation

Research Library

PO Box 600

Trenton, NJ  08625

609-530-5289

fax: 609-530-2052

carol.paszamant@dot.state.nj.us 
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